Downholland Haskayne CE Primary

Newsletter No:35 21st June 2024

Contact: bursar@haskayne.lancs.sch.uk

Phone: 0151 526 0614

Website: www.haskayne.lancs.sch.uk

The children have all been working very hard and I am impressed at the standard of work they are producing. I am very proud of the children as they have really developed their 'power of yet' ethic over these past two terms and they are going above and beyond with the effort they are putting into each piece of work.

The trip to Rock and River is on Wednesday 3rd July, children will need to come dressed in appropriate clothing and footwear (refer to kit list). I am hoping the weather will be kind to us. However, I am sure we will all have a fantastic time. Don't forget we will be departing school at <u>8.50am</u> and I am hoping we will be back by <u>4:30pm</u>. I will keep Mrs Winrow updated with the times and journey so she can keep you all informed on the day. Information will be posted on Dojo.

Well done to our Year 6 pupils who have had their transition days to High School this week. They have all done amazingly well this year and we are all very proud of them. I am sure they will continue to build on their successes and continue to flourish at High School.

Thought for the day..... If you can't fly, then run, if you can't run, then walk, if you can't walk, then crawl, but whatever you do you have to keep moving forward.

Summer Fair, Friday 5th July – We hope you will all be coming to the Summer Fair, please invite your family and friends to join us. I know the Friends of Haskayne have been working extremely hard so ensure it is a fun filled afternoon. We now have some volunteers who have offered to help out with running the stalls but if anyone else can help, it would be greatly appreciated – the more the merrier!

Ice Lolly Shop – The children have really enjoyed this, we will aim to do it each week up until the end of term Library – The children are still really enjoying all the new books and it is great to see so many children getting real pleasure from reading. Please ensure your child brings their library book back each Wednesday so they can go and choose a new one.

Bonus Dojos – Well done to so many children who have received lots of bonus Dojos for kindness this week.

End of Year Reports – Reports will be sent out to parents on Friday 5th July

SCOPAY – Please book your child's school meals, in advance, for the full week on SCOPAY. After School Child Care must also be booked in advance.

After school clubs – Clubs will finish w/b 1/7/24 (Lego, Dance, Art & Craft) There will be no Sports Club or After School Care due to it being the Summer Fair. Parents can collect their children at 3pm

Y6 Wellbeing transition support session 2nd July

To help ease transition for year 6 classes, the 'Headssup' project is delivering a half day workshop in school on Tuesday 2nd June.

Well done to Caleb who is our Star of the week

Well done to Elijah for achieving the Haskayne Standard Award

Most Dojos this week – Joseph

Joy Award - Eloise

Writer's Wall – Matthew's writing will be going on the writer's wall next week, well done!

Dates for Diary.

2nd July – Y6 transition workshop

3rd July – Rock & River (Reception to Y6)

4th July – Ice Lolly shop

5th July – Summer Fair

10th July – School Eucharist – all are welcome

22nd July - Finish for the summer holidays. School will finish at 3:15pm. NO AFTER SCHOOL CHILD CARE